
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Deacon/Parish Administrator: 
 Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Director of Campus Ministry &  
Adult Formation: 
 Nancy Goodman                    441-4907 

         

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
   Stephanie Glen                      441-4940 

 Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                     441-4943 
 Rachel Midgarden       441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Cindy Hulst, LSW 
 218-281-7895 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Andrew Dondelinger, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Mary Scofield 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Elizabeth 
Mathews, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

Sisters and Brothers in Christ,                                                    October 22, 2017 
 

Next week, thousands of Halloween costumes will be bought or made across 
the country in anticipation of the big night a week from Tuesday. There will be ghosts 
and witches, skeletons, zombies, pirates, Spider Men and Wonder Women. A huge 
amount of time, talent, and treasure will be expended to pretend for a few hours to be 
something on the outside that we’re not on the inside. In contrast to Halloween, in 
today’s Gospel, Jesus is trying to show us how important it is to be consistent, inside 
and outside, in what we say, do and believe. 

The Pharisees and Herodians (who couldn’t agree about much), did agree that 
Jesus challenged their respective, comfortable world views. For the Pharisees, a 
respectable life could only be achieved by a strict and full obedience to Jewish law. 
The Herodians were practical politicians, bent on keeping peace with Rome and 
maintaining their own comfort and power. They “went along to get along”. 

But as we know, Jesus teaches us that the goal of human life is neither 
respectability nor comfort. What Jesus taught offended both the Pharisees and 
Herodians, and they thought that together they would trick Him with a question about 
taxes. If Jesus answered yes, he’d be in trouble with the Jews who hated the tax. If 
Jesus answered no, he’d be in trouble with the Romans who wanted the tax money. 

So, Jesus turned the question about taxes into a more important question: How 
are we supposed to relate to God? Jesus teaches us that the goal of human life is to 
have honest relationships with God and our neighbor. What was really inside the 
heart of the Herodians and Pharisees who questioned him wasn’t a search for wisdom, 
but a scheme to get Jesus in trouble instead of listening and learning from Him. 

If we want to claim that we worship God on the outside when we know others 
are listening to us and watching what we do, then we must consistently worship God 
on the inside, too. After all, the inside worship that we offer to God must be with a 
humble heart, always eager to give our best to Him. 

Jesus challenged the world views of the religious and political parties of His 
time in order to show us that we can best offer true worship to God, when what we do 
is consistent with the faith we proclaim. 

 

Blessings, 
 

Deacon Robb 



Monday, Oct 23 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Mother-Daughter 

Relationships 
  6:30 PM Mass: For the People 
 

Tuesday, Oct 24 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Leo Killian    

Wednesday, Oct 25 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek 
 

Thursday, Oct 26 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Jack Kerr 
10:30 AM Anointing Mass (Goldpine): +Art & Pearl Keenan 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place)      

Friday, Oct 27 
No Daily Mass Today 
 

Saturday, Oct 28 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Pat Snider    

Sunday, Oct 29 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Clarence Ofelt 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Joann Bordwell 
11:00 AM Mass: +Hugh McCormick 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Jeanette Porter 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of October 23 to 29 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of October 23 to 29 

Monday, Oct 23 
● Rom 4:20-25 
● Ps Lk 1:68-75 
● Lk 12:13-21 
 

Tuesday, Oct 24 
● Rom 5:12,15b,17-19,20b-21 
● Ps 40:7-10,17  
● Lk 12:35-38 

 

Wednesday, Oct 25 
● Rom 6:12-18 
● Ps 124:1-8 
● Lk 12:39-48 
 

Thursday, Oct 26 
● Rom 6:19-23 
● Ps 1:1-4,6 
● Lk 12:49-53 
 

Friday, Oct 27 
● Rom 7:18-25a 
● Ps 119:60,68,76-77,93-94 
● Lk 12:54-59 
 

Saturday, Oct 28 
● Eph 2:19-22 
● Ps 19:2-5 
● Lk 6:12-16 
 

Sunday, Oct 29 
● Ex 22:20-26 
● Ps 18:2-4,47,51 
● 1 Thes 1:5c-10 
● Mt 22:34-40 

Monday, Oct 23 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  5:45 PM Bible Study—Wisdom (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  6:30 PM Retreat—Communion of 2 Changing to 1 (Church,  
 Social Hall)        

Tuesday, Oct 24 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM Campus Ministry M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  6:30 PM Mission—Mercy (Church, Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, Oct 25 
  9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Mission/Family Faith Night—Life as Gift to Others  
 (Church, Social Hall)      

Thursday, Oct 26 
  3:15 PM Bible Study—Follow Me (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  5:30 PM Digging Deeper Class (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Information & Training  
     (St. Elizabeth Rm)    

Friday, Oct 27 
10:00 AM Bible Study—Wisdom (St. Kateri Rm)              

Saturday, Oct 28 
  9:00 AM First Reconciliation Faith Learning Centers (Social Hall) 
  4:30 PM KC Rib Dinner (Social Hall) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Oct 29 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Pre-K Classrooms) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)  
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
11:00 AM Campus Ministry Mass, Meal, and More (St. Elizabeth Rm) 



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Garry & Peggy Anderly, 
who are celebrating 51 years of marriage 
on October 22! 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 
Baptism Preparation Class 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on November 5. Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of 
William Walter. May he find rest and peace and 
may his family find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

Weekly Goals 

• Goal to meet budget:                                    $  17,665.00 

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):   $    1,722.00   

• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                               $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                       $ 20,513.00 
      

Total Actual Contributions, Week #16        $ 15,772.88 
             (Weekend of 10/15/17) 
 

 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $300,758.51  ~  Current: $310,373.10 

 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
Oct 14   5:30 p.m.    240 
Oct 15   7:30 a.m. 166  
Oct 15    9:00 a.m. 311  
Oct 15   11:00 a.m. 293  
Oct 15   6:30 p.m.                                159                                  

Young Families Fellowship This Sunday 
Attention young families and couples: St. Philip's had formed 
a group just for you. Join us on Sunday, October 22 from 4:15
-6:00 PM for our monthly gathering in the Social Hall. We will 
come together for a family meal, prayer, & fellowship with 
different topics each month. Feel free to bring a potluck dish 
to pass if you wish. Child care provided.  Feel free to email 
any question to Christi Brooks @ maki.brooks@yahoo.com. 

Life and Dignity Sunday, October 28-29th  
 

The bishops of Minnesota established the Minnesota Catholic 
Conference (MCC) Catholic Advocacy Network to develop a 
faithful, compassionate, moral voice for life, dignity, and justice 
in our state.  During Life and Dignity Sunday, all parishioners 
will have an opportunity to register for the network.  
 

Consider being a part of this important effort to build a 
diocesan and statewide community of Catholics who stand 
together as a positive force for good in Minnesota.  

Second Collection This Weekend 
 

This weekend we will take up the annual collection of the 
"Propagation of the Faith."  Funds raised go to promote the 
Catholic message in areas where resources are scarce. Thank 
you for your support. 

All Saints Day, November 1 
 

Holy Day of Obligation – Masses 
Tuesday, 10/31 @ 6:30 PM, and 
Wednesday, 11/1 @ 8:40 AM & 6:30 PM. 
 

Who is your favorite saint? Becoming a saint  
is our goal, isn’t it? “Oh when the Saints go marching in, when 
the Saints go marching in, O Lord, I want to be in that number, 
when the Saints go marching in!”   

Let’s celebrate all the saints who have gone before us and 
remember the communion of saints that unites with us in 
prayer, every day! Come Wednesday, 11/1 @ 6:00 to hear a 
panel presentation of some special saints, before Mass begins. 
After Mass, join in more informal discussion & sharing about 
your favorite saint over beverages & cookies. Bring any extra 
books, holy cards, medals, or other sacramentals to exchange, 
lend, or be blessed. More sacramentals will be available at this 
Family Faith Night.  

 

16th  Annual Knights of Columbus 

Saturday, October 28th 
4:30 - 7:30 pm 

TAKEOUT AVAILABLE 

Chicken breast available by request. 

Adults  $11.00 
Children 5 - 12  $5.00 
Children under 5  Free 

Menu:  BBQ Ribs, Au Gratin 
Potatoes, Green Beans, Dinner Roll, 
Cookies &  Beverage 

St. Philip’s Social Hall 
Open to All! 



YOUTH MINISTRY 

St. Philip’s School  
Staff Spotlight 

 
Who am I? 

• When I started teaching at St. Philip’s in 2005, 8 of my 
co-workers were my teachers when I attended St. Philip’ 
school. 

• I have 5 kids!  Three of them attend St. Philip’s School:  
Drew(K), Mya(2nd), Alivia(4th).  Kali and Bryce are twins 
and will turn 3 in April.  

• My husband Steve is also a teacher!  He teaches Phy Ed. 
at Northern Elementary and coaches varsity football, 
basketball and baseball. 

• I went to college in St. Cloud for 
Elementary Education but came back 
to BSU and changed my major to 
Early Childhood. 

• My favorite thing to do in the 
summer is go boating with my 
family! 

 
 Introducing Meghan Thompson,  

our Pre-Kindergarten Teacher 

Bemidji’s First City Singers, a volunteer 
 chorus that entertains at senior living  
facilities, is looking for a music director.  
Please call 751-5129 or 444-3296 for information. 

• Family Faith Night with Deacon Mark Krecji, Wednesday, 
October 25 (Faith Formation students grades 6-12 
required to be present with or without your families). 

• High School Youth Group - High School Youth Rally (see 
below) 

• Family Faith Night All Saints Mass Wednesday, 
November 1 at 6:00 PM. (Faith Formation students 
grades 6-12 required to be present with or without your 
families). 

• High School Youth Group - Lifeline Mass with Father 
Mike Schmitz. Experience the Mass like never before on 
Saturday, November 4. Leaving Bemidji for West St. Paul 
at 12:50 PM.  Cost: Free 

• BINGO!!! It’s that time of year again! Turkey Bingo will  
be on Saturday, November 18 from 6:45 PM until the 
turkeys are gone!  Have the most fun ever (with turkeys) 
while supporting Youth Ministries and St. Philip’s 
students. If you are looking for service hours or want to 
volunteer, sign up at stphilipsbemidji.org. See you there!  

Wine and Watercolors 
Sign up in the Parish Office for your spot in a 
unique and fun watercolor class from 2 to 4 PM, 
Saturday, November 11 at St. Philip’s. Learn 
how to create an individual watercolor guided 

by Judith Selby. The inspiration for the two-hour session is a 
fall foliage watercolor that can be viewed in the Parish Office. 
Plus there will be wine and light snacks! $30 is the suggested 
donation for all attendees. Sign up with your friends for a fun 
and artful afternoon. *Must be at least 21 years old to attend. 
 

About Judith… is an award-winning, self-taught water color 
artist. She has 17 years of experience and has included pieces 
in national shows. In her studies, Judith worked with 
internationally known artist Cheng-KHEE CHEE.   

 “Render therefore to Caesar the things that are Caesar’s 
and to God the things that are God’s.”  - Matthew 22:21 
 

Everything we are and everything we have belongs to God. We 
aren’t “owners” of anything, we are merely “stewards” of the 
gifts God has given each of us. All God is asking is that we give 
back a portion of what He gave us. This is the essence of Stew-
ardship. God should be our first priority in everything. All else 
comes second. 

ABUNDANT THANKS! 
Have you noticed how beautiful the grounds of our campus 
looked this past summer? It certainly didn’t happen without 
the efforts of several dedicated and talented parishioners. 
Sharon Holmgren, Bette Fontaine, Jean Louvar, Dotty Forrest, 
and summer youth group... Thank You! 



Helping Hands  
 

The Knights of Columbus Council #1544 is 
offering assistance to St. Philip‘s parishioners 
with minor home repairs and household chores. 
To qualify for this help you must be unable to 
do the work yourself and have no one to assist 
you.  We have a number of Knights with various skills who are 
on call to help with these projects. The project must be at your 
primary residence and you will be required to sign a waiver of 
release.  If there is  any cost for materials it will be the 
responsibility of the party receiving the services to pay for 
them.  Every effort will be made to keep costs down.  There will 
be no labor charge for the service.  If the party wishes to 
donate to the Knights for the service, the donations will go to 
a charitable cause.  For more information or to schedule to 
have this service, please contact either Pat Welch at 218-444-
5858 or Rick Coe at 218-751-9695.   

3 Great Saints for Marriage, Family, & Life 
The saints are those whose lives inspire us to be disciples of Jesus Christ.  Over the course of the three evenings,    
        Deacon Mark Krejci will reflect on three saints and how they each teach us something unique about marriage,       
                family and how to live our life as children of God. A mission is meant to be a time for parish prayer and                             
                     reflection.  Deacon Krejci will present a reflection on a theme each day and that presentation will be    
                        set within time of adoration and prayer. The reflections are appropriate for all ages and you are  
                           invited to attend all or as many evenings as you can.  

 TOPIC DATE TIMES 
Called to be a Saint Sunday, 10/22 During Sunday Mass Homilies 

Communion Monday, 10/23 6:30 Mass, 7-8 Prayer & Reflection 

Mercy Tuesday, 10/24 6:30 Mass, 7-8 Prayer & Reflection 

Gift Wednesday, 10/25 6:30-7:30 Prayer & Reflection 

 

LOCAL BAZAARS ETC... 
2nd Annual Harvest Ball. Hosted by The Farm at the Bemidji 
Community Food Shelf. Thursday, October 26 from 5 to 9 PM 
at the Bemidji Eagles Club, 1270 Nielson Ave. SE. Serving 
roast beef dinner from 5 to 6:30 PM, Silent Auction from 5 to 
6 PM, Dancing at 6 PM. Adults $16 ($18 at the door), Children 
12 and under $10. Tickets available at: Lueken’s North & 
South locations, and Bemidji Community Food Shelf. 
 

St. Bartholomew’s Fall Festival. Saturday, October 28 from 
11 AM to 2 PM. Bake Sale, White Elephant Sale, Hot Dog or 
Sloppy Joe Lunch, Pumpkin Decorating, treat Bags, Face 
Painting, & Fun! Cost for lunch, $4. 18th Street & Irvine Ave. 
 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Lutefisk Supper. Sunday, October 29 
from 4 to 7 PM. Serving lutefisk, roast beef, mashed potatoes 
and gravy, rutabagas, glorified rice, cranberries, lefse & pie. 
Adults $12, Children 6-12 $5, 5 and under or 90 and older are 
free. 249 W Main Street, Kelliher, MN. 

Taste  
of Faith  

Following are the reasons women gave for their abortions 
(more than one reason could be given):   
  *Less than 1% for rape, incest 
  *70% “does not want child at this time” 
  *29% economic reasons 
 

Source:  Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL) 2016 
Abortion Report.  Full analysis report at www.mccl.org. 
 

To follow the current fall  
40 Days for Life Worldwide Campaign: www.40DaysforLife.com 

Hunter's Dinner. St. Ann's Catholic Church Hall. Blackduck, 
MN. Saturday, November 4, serving from 5:00-7:30 PM and 
Mass at 8:00 PM. ALL YOU CAN EAT Ham Dinner, baked 
spuds, baked beans, coleslaw, homemade bread, assorted 
bars and beverage. Adults $10, children $5, Preschool Free. 
Everyone invited!!!!   

We value your opinion! 
 

Please share your thoughts about the 2017 Taste of Faith 
event. The survey link is available at stphilipsbemidji.org (look 
for Taste of Faith Feedback). There are only seven questions. 
Everyone who attends or participates has a unique perspective. 
Your input can help improve it. The survey is anonymous and 
takes less than five minutes to complete. 
 

More Thanks! 
 

It would be impossible to individually thank everyone who 
contributed to make the Taste of Faith a success, but if you 
sold raffle tickets, created goodies for the Blue Ribbon Bakery 
or baked cakes for the Cake Walk, please know you are 
appreciated. Special thanks go to Theresa and Mark Wilander 
for preparing the pulled pork for sandwiches and to the 
Gilbertson Family for bringing in their wagon for the pumpkins 
(even though the rain prevented outside sales) and items for 
decor. 
 

It truly takes a community to put together an event like 
the Taste of Faith. Thank you for sharing your gifts! 



Your help is needed 
 

Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may 
like a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please 
be our eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the 
cracks! Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is 
through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant 
to notify us themselves. If you know of someone, call the 
Parish Office, 444-4262 and we will arrange for a visit. Thanks 
to you for caring about your parish family! 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
    To Accomplish God’s Work 

Upcoming Cursillo Retreats 
 

   What a great time of year to take care of your spiritual 
health! Many in our parish have attended Cursillo weekends 
over the years and give great testimony to the power of such 
weekends. Cursillo is pronounced KER-SEE-O, meaning 
“short course in Christianity.” Weekends are being offered 
this fall and next spring at Sand Hill Bible Camp, just south of 
Fosston. The weekends include quiet time, inspirational talks, 
and most importantly, time to be with Jesus without the 
many distractions of daily life. Grow closer to Jesus by taking 
the time to join us. HE will bless your sacrifice of time for 
HIM. The weekend starts Thursday evening and ends Sunday 
afternoon.  
   The Women's will be October 26-29. If these dates do 
not work into your schedule there will also be weekends 
available next spring. The Men's will be held February 22-25, 
2018 and the Women's will be March 15-18, 2018. 
   Contact Carol Olsonawski (218-689-9081) or Bobbi 
Mercil (701-866-5706) for more information. Applications 
can be printed at crookstoncursillo.weebly.com. 

“The stone that the builders rejected has become the 
cornerstone;” Listen with your spouse for God’s message of 
love by exploring a Worldwide Marriage Encounter (WWME) 
weekend. The next weekends are: February 2-4, 2018 in 
Hermantown, MN and April 13-15, 2018 in Baxter, MN. Early 
sign up is recommended. For more information visit our 
website at: northmnwwme.org or contact us at 888-455-3496 
or applications@northmnwwme.org. 

HOSPITAL MINISTRY 
 

“… naked, and you clothed Me; I was sick, and you visited Me;   
I was in prison, and you came to Me.            ~Matthew 25:36 
 

If you or a loved one has ever been hospitalized and someone 
visited you and brought you communion, how did that make 
you feel?  Did it bring you closer to God?  Did you  feel good 
knowing that prayers were being said for your recovery?  Think 
about the opportunity to give back.  St. Philip’s Hospital 
Ministry is a way to carry the healing comfort of the Gospel to 
hospitalized parishioners and their families by praying for 
them and ministering Holy Communion to them if they desire 
to receive.  Each volunteer is asked to be responsible for a visit 
one day per month.  New volunteers will partner with an 
experienced minister until they are comfortable on their own. 
Volunteers will be certified by Sanford. Please pray about 
visiting the sick. For more information, please contact Fr. Chuck 
or Fr. Don at the Parish Office, 444-4262; or Sharon Zarrett at 
751-1606, or email at zarrettsa@gmail.com. 

LOW GLUTEN HOSTS 
 

Low gluten hosts are available at every Mass, daily or Sunday. 
Sometimes due to a medical condition, individuals are not able 
to receive the regular hosts that are used in Holy Communion. 
If you or someone you know needs a low gluten host, ask a 
greeter, sacristan, information station person, or a priest, we 
will be glad to assist. In order to receive: enter the communion 
line that is receiving from the presider. Indicate to the presider 
you wish a low gluten host. He will present the Body of Christ 
from a special pyx.  

Adoration Etiquette 
Following the opening of adoration guidelines: Jesus is placed 
in the monstrance at the beginning of the time for adoration. 
When we enter the chapel we either genuflect or bow toward 
the monstrance with Jesus in it. Many times people will stop 
for 10, 15 or 30 minutes during the time a regularly scheduled 
adorer is present. Occasionally the regularly scheduled person 
needs to leave and the next scheduled person has not arrived. 
If this happens to you simply take the veil (it is on the small 
table next to the altar) and place it over the monstrance with 
Jesus in it. When the next adorer arrives they can remove the 
veil and continue adoration. The last adorer of the evening 
will follow the guidelines for reposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament.  These instructions can be found in the adoration 
book on the bookcase in the chapel. Thank you for taking 
time to visit with Jesus.  

 Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
               Northwest Minnesota Ministry  

UPCOMING RETREATS AT CHRIST THE KING 
RETREAT CENTER  
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313  
 

MEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT  
Theme: “Take Courage!”  
Date: October 27 – 29, 2017  
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team  
Suggested Offering: $160.00 per person/$100.00 per person 
for students (includes $30.00 deposit to reserve a room)  
 

MEN & WOMEN’S WEEKEND RETREAT  
Theme: “The Gift of the Sabbath”  
Date: November 3 – 5, 2017  
Presented by: Fr. Joseph Nassal, CPPS  
Suggested Offering: $175.00 per person (includes $30.00 
deposit to reserve a room)  
 

WOMEN’S SILENT MIDWEEK RETREAT  
Theme: “Take Courage!” Date: November 7 – 9, 2017 
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team  
Suggested Offering: $160.00 per person/$100.00 per person 
for students (includes $30.00 deposit to reserve a room)  
 

SERRA INTERNATIONAL RETREAT (Serra Members Only)  
Theme: “Promoting Vocations by Living Our Baptism”  
Date: November 17 – 19, 2017  
Presented by: Fr. James Kubicki, SJ  
Suggested Offering: $175.00 per person (includes $30.00 
deposit to reserve a room)  



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of October 28/29 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  
 Saturday.5:30 PM 

 

Thirtieth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Sunday.7:30 AM 
 

Thirtieth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Sunday.9:00 AM 
 

Thirtieth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Sunday.11:00 AM 
 

Thirtieth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Sunday.6:30 PM 
 

Thirtieth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Jana Heger Jennifer Leisenheimer   Maryhelen Chadwick HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Flavia Sagedahl 
Peggy Neumann 

Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 

KC 
KC 

Nancy Goodman 
Carol Rettinger 

Marilynne Hodapp 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Cynthia Haskin KC Deacon Robb Naylor Phil Hodapp 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Adelynn Lundberg  
  (sub req.) 
Ian Spaeth 
Taylor Hanevold 

Ephram Boucher 
Emily Dondelinger 
Erin Myhrer 

Alex Froelich 
Samantha Nistler  
  (sub req.) 
Adelynn Lundberg 

Matthew Winkle 
Nathaniel Gourneau 
Westin Gourneau 

Elizabeth Quandt 
Jonathan Quandt 
Evelyn Cordts 

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Jim Schneider KC Susie Balstad HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
Cyndy Scanlan 
Alice Thompson 
Kell Lovell 
HELP NEEDED 
Eileen Gothman 
HELP NEEDED 

April Boucher 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Susan Dondelinger 
Timothy Wiltse 
Walter Schuiling 
Barry Karpinski 
Therese Johnson 

KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
HELP NEEDED 
Patty Nagle 
Nancy Goodman 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Jennifer Noble 
Renae Donaghue 
HELP NEEDED 
Carol Rettinger 

Michelle Quandt 
Marilynne Hodapp 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Chris Hanevold 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Mary Dufault 
Glen Laginess 

Bob Murray 
Jennifer Hoefer 
James Wiltse 
David Hoefer 

KC 
KC 
KC 
KC 

Samantha Nagle 
Don Pohl 
Frank Homer 
Tony Schussman 

Phil Hodapp 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
Bob Aitken 
Sharon Holmgren 
Alice LaCoursiere 

Marilyn Sundrud 
HELP NEEDED 
Gail Haubrich 
Tracy Wright 

  

GREETER 
Tom Thompson 
Susan Burlingame 

HELP NEEDED 
Patricia Hadrava 

Becky Haskell  
  (sub req.) 
Jim Haskell 

Mary Scofield 
Todd Scofield 

  

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED Angel Krigbaum Michelle Sand HELP NEEDED   
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